Whitegate C/E Primary School
School Uniform Policy

“Enjoy Achieving Together”

The Department for Children, Schools and Families recommends that children are encouraged to wear school uniform for the following reasons

1. ‘To support positive behaviour and discipline’
2. ‘Encourage an identity with and to support the ethos of the school’
3. ‘Help nurture cohesion between different groups of pupils’
4.  Encourage a positive team ethos    

At Whitegate C/E Primary School our policy is that

· School uniform* should be worn when in school or on day visits– see appendix 1 
*including P.E. and Games Kit
· Jewellery must not be worn (stud earrings, watches are an exception)

· Requests to differ from the school uniform policy on medical or religious grounds, should be discussed with the head teacher.

The Department for Children, Schools and Families recommends and positively encourages pupils to wear school uniform. The majority of our families are supportive of our school policy for uniform.

Policy approved: September 2010
Review date: September 2012
Appendix 1.

School Uniform

Our uniform consists of:-

Royal blue jumper, sweatshirt or cardigan 
(with school logo)
Blue/Gold striped tie
Grey skirt/ pinafore/ trousers (girls)
White/ blue school shirt or white polo shirt

Blue/White striped/checked dresses for girls (summer)
Grey shorts/ trousers (boys)

Black shoes

P.E. Kit

White T-shirt

Blue shorts

Plimsolls laced or slip on (indoors)

Training shoes

Track suit (plain)
